









March 8, 2011

Grace and Sophie Engel will not be participating in the Colorado Student Assessment Program, recently renamed TCAP. They have alternative work and are prepared to complete their studies in the library. We trust teachers and their assessment of our daughters educational progress. When it comes to accountability, parents are the first line of defense and it is our job to advocate for our children, a quality education and meaningful assessments. 
Shaded bubbles and multiple choice questions represent the worst models of teaching and learning. The high-stakes associated with these tests are the antithesis of critical thinking, an engaged citizenry, and the leadership qualities most valued. The massive investments of time and energy directed at state standardized tests have not resulted in positive measurable outcomes for schools or students. When the absurdity of high-stakes testing is finally challenged, our daughters Grace and Sophie will be able to say, "I helped lead the way back to democracy." 
Respectfully, 

Angela and Paul Engel,

PS - Please make this part of Grace and Sophie's permanent file.
